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RANDALL DAVEY CENTER & SANCTUARYAudubonAudubon

Come spend a few hours a week 
contributing to the success of our 
center and sanctuary. Volunteer in 
our nature store, on the trails, in the 
gardens, as a Davey House docent, 
bird walk leader, or education as-
sistant.  Applications are available 
on our website: nm.audubon.org. 
Contact Carl Beal at 505-983-4609 
x 30 or cbeal@audubon.org for 
more information.

VoluNteer!

By Samantha Funk

Volunteers are a vital part of the work 
that Audubon does, both statewide 
and at the Randall Davey Audubon 
Center. Many may not realize, how-
ever, that our volunteers are multi-
generational! Each summer, teens as 
young as 13 work with our education 
department as part of our Youth 
Naturalists-in-Training volunteer pro-
gram at the Randall Davey Audubon 
Center. The program provides both 
educational and outdoor skills, includ-
ing the opportunity to gain valuable 
leadership experience working with 
groups of younger children in nature. 

This past summer, 15 
teens assisted educa-
tors at Audubon’s 
summer camp in a 
variety of daily nature-
themed activities, 
such as hikes, games, 
lessons, craft-making, 
and story-telling. 

Many of our teen 
volunteers develop 
long and meaningful 
relationships with Audubon, including 
Charlotte Fenton, 17, who started as 
a camper at the age of 7 and has vol-
unteered for the past three summers. 
These days, Charlotte is busy winning 
awards. Her research on hard water 
recently gained recognition from the 
American Museum of Natural History 
and the New York City Science and 
Engineering Fair. 

Charlotte is an example of the type of 
conservation-minded future leaders 

teeN VoluNteerS are eSSeNtIal

Randall Davey House Tours: Tours 
of the historic home and studio of 
Santa Fe artist Randall Davey are 
held every Friday at 2pm, $5.
Bird Walks:  Bundle up and join us 
every Saturday morning at 8:00am 
for a FREE hike with expert birders.

HOLIDAY CLOSINGS: The Randall 
Davey Audubon Center & Sanctuary 
will be closed November 26th– 29th, 
2015 for Thanksgiving, and December 
25th through January 31st, 2016 to give 
our hard working volunteers a well-
deserved break!

GREAT BACKYARD BIRD COUNT & 
COMMON WINTER BIRDS OF 
SANTA FE: FEBRUARY 3RD, 10-noon
Audubon is partnering with the 
Santa Fe Botanical Garden for a 
special adult beginner birder GBBC 
program. Join us on for an interpre-
tive bird walk and learn how you 
can participate in the GBBC while 
also learning the basics of how 
to identify common winter birds 
of Santa Fe. Binoculars and fi eld 
guides will be available. 
Space is limited so RSVP today at: 
http://santafebotanicalgarden.org/ 

Nestled at the mouth of Santa Fe Canyon, the Randall Davey Audubon Center & Sanctuary is a 135-acre wildlife 
sanctuary with trails, an environmental education center and the offi  ces for Audubon New Mexico.  It’s also the site 
of the historic home and studio of artist Randall Davey.  We are open Mon - Sat, 8am to 4pm,* closed on Sundays. 
* Due to the potential for inclement weather during the winter or poor road conditions, there may be 
additional closures. Please call ahead at (505)983-4609 to ensure we’re open.

WeeKly HaPPeNINgS:

Audubon strives to promote with our 
education programs. In Charlotte’s 
words, “Audubon sparked my inter-
est in nature and sustainable solu-
tions, teaching me important lessons 
I follow today. I love to teach younger 
children these topics because they’re 
so incredibly pertinent in terms of our 
future; Audubon does this in the best 
possible way-- the fun way!  That’s 
why I love it.” 

This school year, our educators con-
tinue to provoke thought and facili-
tate the opportunity for kids to make 
connections to nature and the envi-
ronment, just like Charlotte has done 
through her years with Audubon. 

If you are interested in helping to 
shape our future conservation lead-
ers, please consider becoming an 
education volunteer. We are looking 
for volunteers this fall, winter and 
spring that are willing to commit 
to a half-day assisting with educa-
tion programs at the Randall Davey 
Audubon Center or in schools, at 
least once a month. Please contact 
Samantha Funk at sfunk@audubon.
org or (505) 983-4609, x 21 for 
more information.

Audubon’s Youth Naturalists-in-Training and WINGS Education Interns
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by CNMAS

This year, the Central New Mexico 
Audubon Society (CNMAS) and 
Valle de Oro National Wildlife Refuge 
received funding from the Urban Con-
servation Treaty for Migratory Birds 
to implement a project designed to 
reduce hazards to birds. One of the 
project goals was to develop a plan 
for reducing window strikes in the 
Albuquerque metro area.
 
According to the American Bird Con-
servancy, collision with glass is the 
single biggest known killer of birds in 
the United States, claiming hundreds 
of millions of avian lives each year. 
Unlike some sources of mortality that 
predominantly kill weaker individuals, 

By Jay Wilbur and CJ Goin, MVAS

The Mesilla Valley Audubon Society 
(MVAS) Chapter has recently initi-
ated two projects to increase public 
understanding and appreciation of 
birdlife, habitat, and conservation. 
One is targeted towards our youth 
and works through local schools, 
the other seeks to engage the 
interest of adults, especially retired 
adults, in hopes of recruiting them 
to the cause.

To promote environmental educa-
tion in our local schools, we will 
be providing seventeen Las Cruces 
elementary school teachers with 
Audubon Adventures kits.  The 
theme for these educational kits 
provided by the National Audubon 
Society is "Action for Planet Earth" 
and includes content on habitat, 
water and energy. 

To complement the educational 
content of these kits, we are spon-
soring a field trip to a nearby state 
park where students can witness 
wildlife in a protected environment. 

CULTIVATING AN APPRECIATION FOR WILDLIFE AND CONSERVATION

ALBUQUERQUE WINDOW STRIKE SURVEY
there is no distinction among victims 
of glass. Because glass is equally 
dangerous for strong, healthy, breed-
ing adults, it can have a particularly 
serious impact on populations.

Bird collisions with glass is greatly 
exacerbated by artificial light escap-
ing from building interiors or from 
exterior fixtures that can attract 
birds, particularly during migration 
on foggy nights or when the cloud 
base is low. Strong beams of light can 
cause birds to circle in confusion and 
collide with structures, each other, or 
even the ground. 

Jennifer Owen-White, Raymond Van-
Buskirk, and Jessica Allen surveyed 
“problem” buildings in May of 2015 to 

quantify the degree to which window 
strike mortality is impacting birds in 
the Albuquerque Downtown District. 
They discovered twelve casualties in a 
relatively small study area over a short 
period of time, which could indicate 
the magnitude of mortalities likely to 
occur throughout Albuquerque. 

The partners involved in the survey 
plan to train additional surveyors 
and expand the survey area. They 
will continue to monitor bird strikes 
during fall migration and have plans 
to organize a lights out campaign 
in Albuquerque to increase aware-
ness of the issue. For birdwatchers at 
home, the easiest thing you can do to 
prevent bird collisions with glass is to 
use bird tape. Learn more at: 
http://abcbirds.org/program/glass-
collisions/.

Inca Doves seen on the new "Beginner Bird 
Walk.” Photo by Jay Wilbur

MVAS will work with 
the staff of Leasburg 
Dam State Park to 
provide students 
and teachers with 
an outdoor experi-
ence reinforcing the 
themes espoused by 
the kits. Students will 
learn about habitat, 
water and wildlife. 
They will have the opportunity to 
use binoculars and observe birds 
and other wildlife first-hand. Our 
hope is that they will then be able 
to judge for themselves the merits 
of the principles developed in the 
kits. The field trip is planned for 
spring of 2016. Classes participating 
in the field trip will be selected by 
lottery.

September also marked the first 
"Beginner Bird Walk" our chapter is 
now offering monthly. These walks 
are targeted toward adults who 
have little or no experience with 
birding, but have some interest or 
curiosity. We hope to stimulate and 
cultivate that budding interest. As 

we all know, a passion for birding 
frequently leads to a much better 
understanding of bird habitat and 
the need to conserve it. The walks 
are conducted at Tellbrook City 
Park in Las Cruces, a developed and 
accessible city park that is adjacent 
to undeveloped land. This mixed 
habitat is quite attractive to several 
local species. The venue helps many 
first timers enjoy an easy, yet richly 
diverse, birding experience. Hold-
ing the walks mid-week intention-
ally targets retirees looking for an 
exciting new hobby and/or cause 
to donate their time to. For more 
information visit: 
http://www.new-mexico-birds.com/. 
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Join Audubon chapter members 
from around the Southwest for 
a weekend of birding, conversa-
tion and fun! Explore ideas for 
meaningful chapter engagement 
to deepen Audubon’s impact in 
your local communities and learn 
from each other to strengthen the 
Southwest’s conservation network. 

This gathering is happening Febru-
ary 26-28, 2016 at Saguaro Lake 
Ranch, outside Mesa, AZ (registra-
tion opens December 1). Stay in 
“rustic” Western cabins and enjoy 
a weekend with friends and col-
leagues! For more information on 
pricing, accomodations and sched-
ule, go to nm.audubon.org/

The keynote for Saturday’s dinner 
is Audubon President David Yar-
nold, who will share how Audubon 
is working to further engage our 
Chapters.

The Ranch is situated on the Salt 
River, which runs below the Sagua-
ro Lake Dam and Lake; birding in 
February will include many winter-
ing ducks and birds as well as the 
resident Sonoran Desert species. 

Please contact Julie Weinstein at 
jweinstein@audubon.org or (505) 
983-4609 x22 with any questions.

By Lisa Fields, SWNMAS

This summer I had the privilege of 
traveling to Washington, D.C. for 
Audubon’s Western Rivers Action Net-
work (WRAN) Lobby Day. This was an 
exciting opportunity to represent my 
local chapter while advocating for pro-
tection of the Gila River as a resident 
who is affected by the river’s fate. 

During the Lobby Day, I met with 
Senate staffers, Anthony Sedillo (Tom 
Udall) and Maya Hermann (Martin 
Heinrich) and also with Tom Iseman, 
Deputy Assistant Secretary of Water 
and Science at Department of the 
Interior. I was able to advocate for 
the Water Smart Initiative, voice my 
concerns about the proposed $1 billion 
Gila diversion and share a fact sheet 
that we prepared prior to the trip with 

by Tom Jervis, SdCAS

When you think of rosy-finches in 
New Mexico, most folks immediately 
think of the successful Rosy-Finch 
Project at Sandia Crest and the ease 
with which the birds can be seen 
there. Building on the success of 
the Sandia project, Sangre de Cristo 
Audubon Society’s Rosy-Finch Proj-
ect is trying to attract rosy-finches 
to a feeding station at Ski Santa Fe. 
We have installed a feeder donated 
by Wild Birds Unlimited in Santa Fe 
and hope to attract a regular group of 
rosy-finches and then start a band-
ing program similar to that at Sandia 
Crest. The staff of the ski area has 
volunteered to keep the feeder filled 
with no-waste seed also donated by 
Wild Birds Unlimited. 

The feeder is placed just northeast 
of Chipmunk Corner (the kid’s ski 
school) and can be viewed from the 
cafeteria in the main lodge. We will 
maintain the feeder from November 
through the end of March. If we can 

SAVE THE DATE: 
SOUTHWEST CHAPTER 

ROUND-UP!

ROSY-FINCH PROJECT AT SKI SANTA FE

LOBBYING FOR THE GILA RIVER

get a regular clientele of rosy-finches, 
information from this population can 
be compared to that at Sandia Crest 
to shed light on the birds’ movements 
along the mountains of New Mexico.

Now in our fourth year, other birds are 
using the feeder, although no rosy-
finches have been observed yet. So if 
you are looking for montane species, 
the feeder is a good place to find 
them! The most commonly reported 
species are Mountain Chickadee, 

Steller’s Jay, Gray Jay, and the occa-
sional Clark’s Nutcracker. Get up there 
and check them out! 

Volunteers from the chapter occa-
sionally deliver seed to Chipmunk 
Corner, and more importantly, spend 
time monitoring the birds coming 
to the feeder. If you are interested 
in helping out please contact Cheryl 
Grindle, project coordinator at: 
cheryl@thebirdhub.com, or call 505-
463-8212. 

Black Rosy Finch, photo by 
Jacob Spendelow

census and agricultural data from 
Southwestern New Mexico to counter 
claims for the need of more water in 
the region.

Since the New Mexico’s Interstate 
Stream Commission submitted their 
intent to divert water from the Gila 
River in the fall of 2014, many articu-
late and well informed conservation 
leaders have been to Washington to 
advocate for protection of the Gila 
River. It was both uplifting and hum-
bling to be included in this effort and 
to speak on behalf of protecting the 
grand array of vibrant life in the region 
where I live.

I’d like to thank the staff of Audubon 
New Mexico and my fellow chapter 
and board members for this great 
experience!



Non-Profit Org
US Postage 

PAID
#960

Albuquerque, NM

This newsletter is printed on recycled paper. 
Please share with friends! Audubon New Mexico 

and the National Audubon Society are 
nonprofit 501(c)3 organizations. 

PO Box 9314
Santa Fe, NM 87504-9314

(505) 983-4609
http://nm.audubon.org

On September 25th Audubon New Mexi-
co held the 6th annual Southwest Women 
in Conservation (SWIC) event at the 
Randall Davey Audubon Center in Santa 
Fe. This year’s event, a “Conversation on 
Climate Change,” focused on one of the 
most urgent and daunting environmental 
issues of our time.

The “Conversation” was not designed 
to educate our well-informed audience 
about the technical aspects of climate 

WHAT’S YOUR CLIMATE COMMITMENT?
change, that would have been unneces-
sary. Instead, it was designed to delve 
deeper into our personal motivations 
and call our audience to action, network, 
and commit to measurable change in our 
communities.

After an inspirational dialog between 
Alison Holloran, Executive Director of 
Audubon Rockies and Franciscan Sister 
Joan Brown, Executive Director of In-
terfaith Power and Light, we turned the 
conversation to our audience to discuss 
personal commitments each could make, 
so collectively we will begin to have a 
greater local impact. 

We plan to host another gathering in 
2016 to reevaluate our commitments and 
continue the ‘climate conversation.’ For 
those of you who were not able to join 
the event this year, we want to hear from 
you!  Share your climate commitment, 
your concerns, and your ideas for action.  
Email us at: newmexico@audubon.org. 

Burrowing Owls could lose 77% of their breeding 
range by 2080 because of a changing climate.

The Rufous Hummingbird may lose 
100% of its winter range in the U.S. by 
2080 because of a changing climate.

Audubon’s climate model forecasts 
a 63% loss of current winter range 
by 2080 for the Western Bluebird.


